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Greetings, Members and Friends of First Lutheran! 
 
By the time you read this, I will have been First Lutheran’s pastor for about 
a month. I am so delighted to be here, and am starting to remember faces, 
and even connect a few names to those faces! I look forward to meeting 
and getting to know you, as we walk together, doing ministry at First, and 
in the community of Pipestone. 
 
A little about me. I am the eldest of three children. My sister, Meg, lives in 
Toledo, OH, and is a social work professor at the University of Toledo. My 
brother, Paul, lives in Cedar Rapids, IA, and works with branding at 
Ratheon.  Both of them are married, and my brother has two boys, one in 
Ames, IA, and the other in Aurora, CO. My mom still lives in White Bear 
Lake, where we grew up. My dad passed away in 2014. Yes, White Bear is a 
suburb of St Paul, but growing up, my neighborhood seemed more like a 
small town than a suburb. I went to college at the University of Wisconsin 
– Eau Claire. I graduated with an elementary education major, and a music 
minor. I sing, play the piano some, and play(ed) the French Horn. 
 
After graduation, I came back to White Bear, and was a substitute teacher 
at all grade levels for 7 years. During that time, I also worked at Orchestra 
Hall in Minneapolis doing many things, including ushering, bartending, 
and working backstage with performers. I then taught 5th grade at an all-
girls’ Catholic school run by Spanish nuns, and also in Tokyo, Japan, for 4 
years. My students were international, but I taught in English. Some were 
there because a parent worked in an embassy, some were there because a 
parent worked for a business, and some were there because they were bi-
cultural, with one parent from Japan, and the other from somewhere else. 
It was an amazing experience, and I am still in touch with some of the 
teachers and students from Japan. When I returned from overseas, I 
taught middle school music for a year. 
 
After my teaching experiences, I worked at the University of Minnesota – 
Twin Cities for several years, working with students and families who had 
questions about financial aid, billing, and registration. I knew I wanted to 
continue to work with youth, so I volunteered to be a small group 
confirmation leader at my home church. That experience, and others, 
made it clear to me that I was called to go to seminary, and I started classes 
while still working at the University. Eventually my work schedule couldn’t 
flex enough to accommodate my class requirements, so I became a full-
time student. I graduated in 2013 and was ordained in 2014. 
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Colors of change…… 
 
Happy Fall! The season is changing from the 
warmth of summer to the coolness of autumn. 
Leaves are changing color and falling to the ground. 
Extra layers are needed, as more are required in the 
morning, and shed as the day goes on – and are 
often forgotten at school or in the office! 
 
Fall brings a change of season in the church, too. 
All summer has been a “green” season, where green 
paraments (the cloths and banners on the altar, 
lectern, and pulpit, and the pastor’s stole), a time of 
spiritual growth and learning about Jesus’ ministry 
and teaching. 
 
The change in colors in church starts on Sunday, 
October 30, Reformation Sunday. This is a festival 
day when we, as Lutherans, remember Martin 
Luther and his attempt to re-form the Roman 
Catholic church from the inside. The Pope and 
others didn’t like his efforts, but he persisted. 
Eventually his followers broke away from Rome, 
and formed the “Lutheran Church,” named after 
Luther (which he did not want). The color that day 
is red, which stands for the Holy Spirit, who 
inspired Luther, and continues to inspire us today 
as we live our lives. 
 
The color changes to white on Sunday, November 6, 
All Saints Day. This is a day when we remember the 
saints (People of God…we ALL are saints) who have 
joined (through their baptism) or left (through their 

death) our First Lutheran community since last All 
Saints Day. We will have candles to light to honor 
and remember these saints, and there will also be 
candles available for anyone to light to honor or 
remember others in your life who have been 
baptized or died in previous years. 
 
The color changes back to green for one week, as we 
wrap up the church year, then we have another 
“white” Sunday on November 19, Christ the King. 
This is “New Year’s Eve” in the church, where we 
take a look at God as Father, Son and Holy Spirit. 
 
The next color change happens on November 27, 
which is the First Sunday of Advent (the beginning 
of the church year), when we turn to “blue” for the 
next 4 weeks, the four Sundays before Christmas 
Day (which is on a Sunday this year). The season of 
Advent is a season of preparation for Christ’s birth. 
Many of the readings are looking forward to 
Christ’s second coming, as well as looking at some 
of the familiar stories of Mary, Joseph, Elizabeth, 
John, and others. 
 
I look forward to journeying with you over these 
next weeks as we finish out one church year and 
begin the next, filled with both the new and the 
familiar. 
 
See you in church! 
 

 

My first call was in Belgrade, MN, where I was associate pastor at Big Grove Crow River Grace Parish (5 
years). My second call was as associate pastor at Grace Lutheran in Luverne (3 years), and now I am 
here, solo pastor at First Lutheran in Pipestone (1 month)! I am appreciative of the warm welcome I 
have received from the congregation and community, especially your willingness to help me move from 
Luverne (and “move 2.0” from the garage and basement when the parsonage renovation project is 
complete). I have participated in a few community activities and look forward to doing more of that. I 
enjoy going for walks, doing counted cross stitch, reading (when I have time!), watching M.A.S.H., 
doing sudoku and other pencil puzzles, and being with family and friends. 
 
May God bless our time together! 
 
Peace, 
Pastor Ann 
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Stories of Generosity 

Our “Noisy Offering” continues to serve the needs of our local and 
extended mission. Thank you to one of our donors who gave what was 
needed to purchase a medical treatment vest for one of our First 
Lutheran kids. Additional weekly donations are going toward other 
medical expenses for the child’s family through October.  

First Lutheran served at the Banquet in Sioux Falls in October. The 
generosity of our church toward our neighbors in need is demonstrated 

through this project each year. 

A big thank you goes out to those groups and individuals who have donated toward the parsonage project. Gifts 
of cash, time, skills and materials keep coming in. Thank you to Pastor Ann for her patience. She is currently 
living in the lower level of the house and waiting for completion on the first and second floors. Watch for 
“moving day 2.0” when it’s all finished to help her finish the move.  

First Lutheran needs you 

Don’t forget to contribute toys, coats and jackets as they are being collected at church for November projects. 

Our new online church directory needs your photos to complete the book. It will help us all stay current and in 
communication with members, as well as helping Pastor Ann get to know the congregation. If you don’t have a 
photo to send in, contact Lori Ilse during office hours to get one taken.  

A strong church has adult Bible study. You can still get in on the Nehemiah study on Christian leadership. It is 
scheduled the second Sunday of the month after church. There is not a lot of “home work” between sessions. 
You are welcome to join the group. 

Financial Update 

The council is working on a new way to accomplish the financial business of the church. We are hiring Kinner & 
Company to do our accounting, and payroll. The job of the church Treasurer will be to oversee finances, present 
reports and facilitate communication between Kinner and the church – so there will be much less hands-on day 
to day responsibility for the Treasurer. If you have interest in the financial side of supporting the church, see 
Nancy Johnson for more information.  

 

“When we understand the grace we have received, we are able to turn 
outward in gratitude and generosity.” Christine D. Pohl 

 

 

Nancy Johnson 
Congregation President 
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October 2022 Offering 

  

 Weekly Offering - October 2nd   $7,342.33 

     Other Income • Parsonage remodel – Oct. 2nd  $8,025.00 

Weekly Offering – October 9th $2,184.61 

     Other Income • Parsonage remodel – Oct. 9th $0 

Weekly Offering – October 16th  $5,502.92 

     Other Income  - Parsonage remodel – Oct 16th  $50.00 

Weekly Offering – October 23rd  $1,879.58 

     Other Income  - Parsonage remodel – Oct. 23rd  $100.00 

Total Monthly Offering>> $25,084.44 
 

Now there are THREE METHODS to use Simply Giving: 

1. Your church offerings can be made weekly, every other week, or monthly through 
electronic funds transfer from your checking or savings account. 

 

2. Free Mobile Giving App enables your church offerings to be made securely from 
anywhere, with 1-tap. Plus, it's completely FREE! 

 

3. Below is a Quick Response (QR) code. When you scan this barcode-like QR code 
image with a smartphone's QR decoder, it will instantly connect you to the mobile 
version of the church's web page. 

 

 
If you need more offering envelopes, please stop in to the church narthex or 

contact the church office to get another book. 

 

 

 

 

Noisy Offering for November is currently being collected for:   the Burkard family 

The total amount collected for the Burkard family to this date is $3,272.88.  

Thank you for your support of these important Outreach needs. 
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First Lutheran Church Council Meeting Minutes – September 14, 2022 

 

Members Present:  Nancy Johnson, Craig Thies, Chris Hollingsworth, Pastor DeBlock, Tami Taubert, Tim Stanga, 
Kristy Henriksen, and Scott Sterud. 
 

Call to Order:  President, Nancy Johnson, called the meeting to order at 8:01 pm. 

 

Devotions:  Dave D. was absent, so Nancy J. suggested that we use the Nehemiah Study as a base for devotions going 
forward. Nancy will talk to the Adult Ed Committee first. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Nancy J. announced that Tim S. will be quitting as Treasurer, due to family and time constraints.  
We will have to start looking for a replacement. Tim S. presented the financial reports, the reserve fund report, and the 
accounts payable report. These were reviewed and discussed by the Council. Craig stated that the Property Management 
Committee will review the parsonage remodel invoices before they are paid. The current parsonage invoices that are 
scheduled to be paid will be given to Property Mgmt. and held for their approval. Kristy H. made a motion to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report as presented and pay the AP Report with the parsonage remodel invoices removed. Tami T. 2nd the 
motion and it was approved.  

 

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes from the August meeting were reviewed. Tami T. made a motion to accept the 
Secretary’s Report as written. Scott S. 2nd the motion and it was approved.  

 

Pastor’s Report 

• Pastor DeBlock transferred his membership from MN to SD. This last month, he has been working with 
the 9th graders on confirmation. Pastor was going to meet with the 6th and 7th graders, but the picnic 
took longer than usual. The skits they did tonight for confirmation went well. Pastor went on vacation for 
a week. They have moved out of the parsonage. Over the last month, Pastor DeBlock did 1 baptism 
and no funerals.  

President’s Report   

• New Pastor / Transition from Interim – The last Sunday in September will be Pastor DeBlock’s last day. 
It is also confirmation Sunday. There are 6 people who will be confirmed. Pastor has a New Pastor 
Checklist that he will give to Nancy. Council discussed Pastor’s last Sunday. Coffee and small treats 
will be served in the narthex. Nancy will work on this. New Pastor’s 1st Sunday is the 1st Sunday in 
October. Kristy and Nancy will work on what to serve with coffee that day. The new Pastor is scheduled 
to move Saturday, Sept. 24th.  

• Admin Asst./Ellie’s retirement – Ellie’s retirement party is tomorrow from 12 pm – 1:30 pm. Cake, 
sandwiches, and salads will be served. Lori Ilse is the new person in this position. She has been 
working with Ellie for about 2 weeks. The Council discussed how to pay Ellie her last day of work, 
because it is after a regular pay period cut off. Tami T. made a motion to pay Ellie a 1-day bonus, with 
no deductions for her last workday. Tim S. 2nd the motion and it was approved. 

• Parsonage Project Funding – Nancy texted committees asking for parsonage project funding. The 
Youth Group said they would donate $10,000. The Council discussed parsonage updates and funding. 
The parsonage will not be done by the time the new Pastor starts. It will be at least a month out. Not 
sure where she will go until it is done. The Council discussed this situation and some solutions to find 
her temporary housing.  
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• Library Books – We have to make room at the church for Pastor Ann’s books. Kristy H. made a motion 
to purge the books and to open at least ½ of the bookshelves for Pastor Ann. Tami T. 2nd the motion 
and it was approved.  

• Treasurer Position – As discussed previously, Tim S. will be quitting. Nancy will pursue other options 
such as getting quotes from outside accounting firms, Kinner and Meulebroeck, and posting the job. 

• Congregation Directory - Nancy sent the Council an email about an online directory. There was 
discussion. Tami T. made a motion to do an online church directory. Scott S. 2nd it and it was approved.  

Vice-President’s Report 

• Parsonage – Council discussed this earlier in the meeting. They are planning to move Pastor Ann on 
Sept. 24th. They will store her items in the parsonage garage. Nancy will call Pastor Ann to see if she 
can stay in her apartment for another month, until the parsonage is done.  

• Fair Stand –There are no updates. Nancy added some pros and cons to the list. Adjuster was there and 
insurance has yet to respond. Our insurance company, Grinnell, sold out to Nationwide. 

Committee Reports – Round Table 

• Property Management – Scott S. – Scott started discussion about helping a local child out with health 
equipment needs. Council discussed helping through the noisy offering and other fund-raising ideas.  

• Mission & Outreach – Kristy H. – We are helping with the Banquet in Sioux Falls on Wednesday, Oct. 
26th, at the main site. We will need 5 people for prep and 20-25 to help. Kristy will have Lori put this in 
the bulletin. 

• Worship – Tami T. – no report. 
• Adult Ed – No report. 
• Congregational Life – No report.  
• Youth – No report.  
• Sunday School – No report. 

Old Business  

• Pastor Dan has mail for Pastor Ann. He will leave it for her. 
• Tami T. said that there isn’t an organist for Confirmation Sunday. She said that the Worship Team will 

sing.  

New Business - None 

 

Adjournment:   The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 pm, with the Closing Prayer.  

 

Chris Hollingsworth, Secretary   
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ALL SAINTS SUNDAY – Sunday, November 6th 
   One of the teachings of Martin Luther is that we are at the same time saint and sinner.    We 
are saints because of the promise that Christ has died for us and brought us back into a 
relationship with God.   We are sinners because of the many ways, thoughts and deeds we 

break our relationship with God and others. 

   All Saints Sunday is the day we set aside to remember those faithful men and women whom we have loved 
and lost in this past year.     It is a time to grieve their passing, to remember how they shaped our lives and 
cared for us and to also remember that they are now at peace.   This year, we remember the following saints 
who have passed away from our First Lutheran family:   Darlene Alvina Dalin, George Thomas 
Carstensen, Jr., Elizabeth Betty Johnson, Sheila Rae Johnson, Kenneth Gordon Rood, Fern 
Evelyn Horton, Allen J Houg, Dale Robert Veen, Carl Arthur Petersen, Darren Valgean 
Johnson 

 

 

We also would like to welcome the following Saints into our community who we have been 
blessed to receive as new members into First Lutheran family through their birth and baptism 

this past year:      Elise Mae Kruger and Cole James Erickson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All are welcome to join in on our book study!  Contact 
the church office to sign up or to order a book.    
Books can also be purchased on Amazon. 
Dates for Book Study will be as follows right after 

worship:   
 

 November 13th, December 11th, January 8th, February 12th, March 12th and April 16th  

THANK YOU to all who volunteered to prepare 
and serve at the banquet on October 26th.     

All of your help was greatly appreciated!!! 
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Kiwanis Toy Drive and Bomgaar’s Coat Drive 

Do you have some good, gently used toys or coats?    First Lutheran will begin 
collec�ng toys for the Kiwanis club and coats for Bomgaars.     Boxes will be 

available in the Narthex.      Toys will need to be brought in BEFORE 
December 1st so they can get sent out early.      Deadline for the coats 

will be forthcoming. 
 

 

 

CHURCH DIRECTORY 2022 
Our new church directory will all be done online!      You simply submit 
a picture online and your family info and you are done.    If you have 
any other informa�on to update (i.e. address updates, phone number 
updates, addi�ons to your family, etc.), please call or email the office 
with that informa�on.     Addi�onal details are in the works.  If you 
would like to get your picture submited now, please send an email to the church office with a 
copy of your picture atached OR stop in and Lori can scan in a copy for you.     Stay tuned for 
addi�onal updates!     Please contact the church office if you would like to help with this 
project. 
 

 

 

Parsonage Project: 

We are so thankful to have our new pastor in our parsonage and we are making 
progress with the project. Please consider dona�ng toward the $80,000 project.   Iden�fy your 
check as going toward the parsonage project. We are lucky to be debt free as a church and 
would like to pay for the remodel en�rely through generous dona�ons from our members and 
from funds available in accounts held within the church. Having an updated home for our 
Pastor supports our ministry in the community. Please consider contribu�ng to our mission in 
this way. The total amount donated to this date is $47,270.00.    Thank you for your support of 
this mission. 
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Congratulations 
to Cole and Marah (Steenstra) Lytle 

who were married October 8th, 2022 
at the Hiawatha Lodge 
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November 2022  

 

Dear FLCW, 

I hope you have received your new FLCW Program booklet by now.  It is light blue or turquoise, 
which are the colors of water.  Check out the symbolism for the logo on the cover and see why it 
is appropriate.  It was not planned. It is just a happy coincidence. 

Seven of us traveled to Shetek Lutheran Ministries last month.  We enjoyed the Bible Study with 
a tree theme and a “talk and walk” with Katie about the trees at Shetek.  We also toured the new 
Lodge. It was decided to give $8000 to the parsonage project from our funds. Our treasury is 
healthy. It was a beautiful day. 

We met on Tuesday, October 25 for a Noon Potluck and Bible Study.  Kaffi Ti was also 
discussed.  We will have sign-up sheets in the narthex and in the bulletin for you to share your 
baking donations and times for working at the event. It will be held on Saturday, December 10 
from 9-11 am.  There will be no lefse making days.  You are welcome to borrow the church’s 
lefse grills, rollers, turners, and boards to make lefse at home.  Pastor Ann has never made lefse, 
so invite her to learn.  We learned how to make lefse here at First, so we must continue to share 
the skill.  

Let me or the church office know what you will be bringing so that I won’t have to make many 
phone calls. Thanks! 

The Meatball Supper will be Tuesday, November 15. Look for your letter and where you will be 
asked to help. 

On Sunday, November 6 there will be a meeting to discuss the future of the First Lutheran 
Fairstand.  It will be informational only.  It will be a difficult decision. The Fairstand was started 
b  FLCW i  th  l t  1940’   A i t  f  th t ti  i   th  ll  f  P t ’  ffi  

 

 

First Lutheran’s Annual Kaffi-Ti  
Saturday, December 10th from 9:00am – 11:00am 

 in the Fellowship Hall. 

Sign-up sheets will be available in the narthex, or you can contact the church office 
to let us know what goods you would like to bring. 
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Date      Event      

December 4 Shetek Annual 
meeting 

3:30pm @Shetek 
camp 

December 4 *Scandinavian 
Dinner 

$20/plate, start time 
is 5pm, reservation 
due by 11/29  

*Register for these events online at:   www.shetek.org or contact the church office for a registration form. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.shetek.org/
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November 2022 Worship Assistants 

Date Worship Reader Acolytes Communion 
Assistant(s) 

Ushers Sound 

11-6-2022 

All Saints Day 

*Holy 
Communion 

9:30a.m. Ingrid Wielenberg --- Cristy Appel 

 
*Al Hollingsworth 

(Cpt) 
-Troy Heidebrink 

family 
-Robert 

Baerenwald 
-Aaron Burnett 

family 
-Brandon Houselog 

 

Brandon 
Willey 

& Mark 
Zinnel 

11-13-2022 

 
9:30a.m. Lori Ilse --- --- 

 
*Al Hollingsworth 

(Cpt) 
-Troy Heidebrink 

family 
-Robert 

Baerenwald 
-Aaron Burnett 

family 
-Brandon Houselog 

 

Mike Straw 

11-20-2022 

*Holy 
Communion 

9:30a.m. Gen Velde --- Scott Sterud 

 
*Al Hollingsworth 

(Cpt) 
-Troy Heidebrink 

family 
-Robert 

Baerenwald 
-Aaron Burnett 

family 
-Brandon Houselog 

 

Neil 
Johnson 

11-27-2022 

First Sunday of 
Advent 

9:30a.m.  --- --- 

 
*Al Hollingsworth 

(Cpt) 
-Troy Heidebrink 

family 
-Robert 

Baerenwald 
-Aaron Burnett 

family 
-Brandon Houselog 

 

Jason 
Weber 
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VISITATIONS 

If someone is ill or in need of a Pastoral visit, please call 
Pastor Ann or contact the Church office@ 825-5837. 

Please remember the following First Lutheran Church 
members in your prayers, send them a card, or stop 

to visit them. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11-1 Jeanine Olson 11-17 Lincoln Burkard 
Paige Petersen 

11-2 Joel Carpenter 
Lily Hamner 

11-18 Hunter Burnett 

11-3 Darla Hartke 
Peyton Maschino 

11-20 Paul Fritz 
Theresa Swenson 

11-4 Eric Brockberg 
Dustin Eslick 
Maisy Legler 

11-21 Laurie Ness 
11-22 Jamie Hartke 

Mara Taubert 
Gen Velde 11-6 Troy Bouman 

11-8 Scott Crawford 
Finn Wielenberg 

11-23 Lori Woelber 

11-9 Tom Clark 
Kris Mastbergen 

11-25 Callum Heller 
Krista VanderWal 

11-12 Caleb Ossefoort 
Pastor Ann Zastrow 

11-27 Brantley Buffington 

11-13 Erica Hazelton 
Emery Hollingsworth 

11-28 Brody Alderson 
Jim Benz 
Piper McCorquodale 

11-14 Sal Griebel 11-29 Caitlyn Thode 

Kay Buranen ..................... Good Samaritan, Pipestone 
Carol Foss ........................ Good Samaritan - Prairie Creek, Sioux Falls 

Darrell Foss………………. Good Samaritan, Sioux Falls 
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Breanna McCorquodale 
11-15 Avery Bosma 

Austin Carpenter 
11-30 Chuck Ness 

11-16 Casey Fritz 
Brooklyn & Isabelle Tiefenthaler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2022 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 

 
2 

 
~6:15pm – L.I.F.T 

~Church 
Committee mtgs 

 

 

3 
 

~1:00pm 
P.I.M mtg 

4 5 
 

CHANGE 
YOUR CLO 

CKS tonight – 
BACK 1 HOUR! 

 
 

6 
 

All Saints Day 
~9:30am 
Worship 

*Holy Communion 
(live streamed) 

 
~10:30 - 

Informational 
meeting on 

fairstand 
 

7 8 
 

 

9 
 

~8:00pm 
Church Council 

mtg 
 

~6:15pm – L.I.F.T 
 

10 
 

~9:30am 
Quilting 

 

11 
 

Veteran’s Day

 

12 
 
Pastor Ann out of 

town at Synod 
Council in Rdwd 

Falls  
 

~Fundraiser at 
Catholic Church 
for Westly family 

5-7pm 

13 
 

~9:30am 
Worship  

(live streamed) 
 

*10:30 Bible 
Study meets 

14 15 
 

~Annual 
Meatball Supper 

5-7pm 

16 
 

~6:15pm– L.I.F.T 
 

17 
 
Pastor Ann out of 

office for 
Conference mtg. 

 
~Annual Meatball 

Supper 
(snow date) 

  

18 19 

20 
 

~9:30am 
Worship  

(live streamed) 
*Holy Communion 

 
~7pm - Community 

Thanksgiving 

21 22 23 
 

~NO  L.I.F.T 
 

24 
Church Office 

closed 
 

HAPPY 
THANKSGIVING ! 

 

25 
Church Office 

closed 
 

26 

Gen and Jacob Velde Nov. 6th 
Mike & JoAnn Straw Nov. 12th 

 



21 
 

service @Christian 
Reformed Church 

 
 

~NO Quilting 
 

27 
 

~9:30am 
Worship-  

(live streamed) 
 

(First Sunday of 
Advent) 

 

28 29 30 
 

~6:15pm– L.I.F.T 
 

   

 

You can view or listen to First Lutheran Church Services on: 

*Radio – on KLOH (1050AM) at 10:30am every Sunday 

*Television – Public Access TV (channel 3) at 12pm & 5:00pm every Wednesday. 

*Facebook Page - Live-streamed every Sunday morning at 9:30am. 

 

 

 

 

Worship schedule:    

• 9:30am Sundays at Church & live-streamed on Facebook 
• Radio Worship Broadcast:   10:30am Sundays on KLOH 1050AM 
• TV Public Access:   Wednesdays @12pm & 5pm on Channel 3 

 
 

First Lutheran Church (ELCA) 
401 7th Avenue SW 
Pipestone  MN   56164 
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The VOICE is produced monthly by First Lutheran Church (ELCA). 

Our  Church Staff 
Ministers  Members of First Lutheran  
Pastor Rev. Ann Zastrow 
Email:  pastor@firstlutheranpipestone.org 
  
Admin. Asst/Of�ice Mgr    Lori Ilse  
   Of�ice:  825-5837 

Email: of�ice@�irstlutheranpipestone.org 
Custodians: Mark Zinnel      Cell :820-2676 

                                 Home  825-2953 
Melissa Burnett  Cell :  215-0166 

 
  Church Of�ice      Phone:  (507) 825-5837 

                  Fax:  (507) 825-5838 
 

Website: www.�irstlutheranpipestone.org  

Facebook: 
Google First Lutheran Church - Pipestone 

FB & hit the FB link on the webpage 

Congregational Contacts: 

President                          Nancy Johnson       825-3744  

Vice President   Craig Thies  
         605-413-7247  
Secretary      Chris Hollingsworth 

Treasurer                                      Tim Stanga 

Financial Secretary     Melissa Burnett 

 

First Lutheran Church Women: 

President Kristy Henriksen    825-3122 

Treasurer Carol  Johnson 

Secretary Darlene Muller 

First Lutheran Church Council meets on the second 
Wednesday of each month @ 8 p.m. 

 

        

mailto:pastor@firstlutheranpipestone.org
mailto:office@firstlutheranpipestone.org
http://www.firstlutheranpipestone.org/

